Westwood Neighborhood Association Meeting
Tuesday, September 15, 2009

Hanawalt School

1.
Call to Order:  President Brad Sammon called the meeting to order at 7:55 PM.  In attendance were Brad Sammon, President, Mary Mouw, Public Relations / Webmaster, Jim Fleming, Social Chair, David Barzen, Immediate Past President, and Thomas Kisch, Secretary. 

2.
Approve July 21, 2009 Minutes:  David Barzen moved the minutes be approved as written.  
Brad Sammon seconded the motion.  All approved.  

3.
Membership / Treasurer Report:


A.
As of September 15, the Westwood Neighborhood Association has 67 members 
(i.e., families and individuals) for the membership year July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010. 


B.
Treasurer’s Report:  Ed Truslow provided the following reports for:     


July 2009:


--Beginning Balance:  
$4,686.33


--Deposits:

$   595.00  (Memberships)





$     24.00  (Neighborhood Card sales)


--Expenses:

$1,000.00  (Scott Davis—Jazz in July)





$   100.00  (Neighborhood Resource Office)





$     75.00  (Jim’s Johns—Jazz in July)





$   377.00  (Brad Sammon—Insurance—Jazz in July)




$     15.56  (Brad Sammon—Ice—Jazz in July) 


--Ending Balance:
$3,737.77*  (as of July 31, 2009)

*Bank Statement shows $3,837.77—as Check #1072 for $100 was not yet cashed. 


August 2009:


--Beginning Balance:  
$3,737.77


--Deposits:

$   145.00  (Memberships)





$     89.00  (Cash--Jazz in July—sales)


--Expenses:  

$    141.78  (Rob Denhartog—Jazz in July—Printing)





$      96.65  (David Barzen—National Night Out—food)


--Ending Balance:
$3,733.34  (as of 8-31-09)

4.
Neighborhood Liaison Report:  In Sharon Murphy’s absence, Brad Sammon informed those 
in attendance of recent information shared by Des Moines Neighbors:  


a.
SCRUB Days:  There are three SCRUB Days left for the season:  September 19, 

October 17, and October 31.  All are from 7:00 AM to 12:00 Noon.  The SCRUB Day for Westwood Neighborhood is on October 17 at Roosevelt High School’s north parking lot.  


b.
Annual Fall Perennial Divide:  This is being held on Saturday, September 19 
from 9:00 AM until 12:00 Noon at the Chesterfield Community Center, 2501 Maury Street.  There 
are several community groups that will benefit from the plant donations, including Orchard Place 
and Beacon of Life Women’s Shelter.  


c.
City Council Candidate Forum:  This forum will be held at the Mickle Center, 1620 Pleasant Street on Thursday, October 22 beginning at 7:00 PM.  Everyone is encouraged to attend.  

5.
Meeting Schedule:  Brad Sammon has obtained the permits needed for using the following locations for upcoming Westwood Neighborhood Association meetings.  These will be held on the 
third Tuesday of the respective month.  The permits are valid from 6:30 PM to 9:00 PM.  (Please Note: 

The contact person / number at Hanawalt School is the custodian, Tom, at 205-2776—cell.  This may 

be needed if the door is locked upon arrival for setting up the meeting.)    


Location Permit



Meeting Date


Merrill Middle School


October 20, 2009


Hanawalt School


November 17, 2009




NA



December 2009—No Meeting



Hanawalt School


January 19, 2010



Hanawalt School


February 16, 2010




NA



March 2010—Alternate Site



Hanawalt School


April 20, 2010



Hanawalt School 


May 18, 2010 

6.
October Annual Meeting – Election:  Brad Sammon appointed members of the Nominating Committee which will select the slate of candidates for election to Board of Director officer positions at 
the Westwood Neighborhood Association’s Annual Meeting on October 20.  Members of the committee are:  Brad Sammon, David Barzen, Mary Mouw, and Thomas Kisch.  The committee will meet on Thursday, October 1 at Pal Joey’s beginning at 7:30 PM. 
7.
Jazz in July—2010:  The Waterbury Neighborhood Association has requested consideration of jointly sponsoring a Jazz in July concert in 2010.  This request was tabled for review and consideration 

by the Board following the October 20 election.  
8.
Newsletter:  The next issue of the Westwood Neighborhood Association newsletter will be ready for distribution by October 16 or 17 so neighbors can receive it before the Annual Meeting.  Articles for the newsletter should be submitted to Amy MacKrell by September 30.  In appreciation of Amy MacKrell’s work editing and printing the newsletter, Brad Sammon moved the board provide an in-kind payment to her.  David Barzen seconded the motion.  All approved.   
9.
Bike Trail Access:  Brad Sammon reported there have been no new developments regarding access to the Walnut Creek Bicycle Trail from Welker Avenue as of September 14. 

10.
House of 51st Street:  Brad Sammon reported the abandoned house on 51st Street which has been a concern to neighbors because of safety issues has been demolished.  The empty lot will now be 

a lawn and there is no intention to build a replacement house on the property.         
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11.
Robertson Drive—One Way Traffic During School Times:  A concerned neighbor has reported 

to Brad Sammon that traffic cannot turn west from the Hanawalt School parking lot when parents bring their children to school in the morning.  Requiring traffic to only turn east allows children to exit their parents’ cars from the passenger door onto the sidewalk.  However, this causes traffic to “back-up”

on 51st Street in the morning and, to a lesser degree, in the afternoon because there is no traffic signal.  There is no official city sign posted at the school stating that traffic is one way.  

Brad Sammon moved that a Traffic and Safety Committee be temporarily established to elicit support 
and suggestions from the Hanawalt School Principal (or designee), Parent Teacher Association, and 
City of Des Moines to resolve this issue.  Thomas Kisch seconded the motion.  All approved.  There will be an article in the next newsletter informing neighbors of this issue and asking who may be interested 
in serving on the committee.     

12.
Westwood Neighborhood Association Bylaws Review:   This request was tabled for review and consideration by the Board following the October 20 election.  
13.
Adjourn: 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.
Page Three of Three 
September 15, 2009 

